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Dear Mr. Stallard:

Thank you for your recent letter to Dr. Steve E. Phurrough regarding clarification of

reimbursement by Medicaid for covered outpatient drugs. Your letter has been forwarded to me
for response.

Section 1927 of the Social Security Act (the Act) does not provide definitive policy on the
coverage of Medicaid drugs for the uses you describe in your letter, nor have we addressed this
issue in implementing Federal regulations. Section 1927(d) of the Act authorizes States to
exclude or otherwise restrict coverage of a covered outpatient drug if the prescribed use is not for
a medically accepted indication (as defined in section 1927(k)(6) of the Act), however, it does
not explicitly require them to do so. States are responsible for defining this coverage in their
approved Medicaid State plan and implementing policies. To determine the indications for the

coverage of a drug, you would need to review the State’s approved plan and policies on the
specific coverage of that drug.

I appreciate your concern regarding the necessity for proper reimbursement under the Medicaid
drug program.

Sincerely,

Y‘Dennis G. Smith
Director





